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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords

Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 25 November 2014 at 7.00 pm there were present:

Councillors
     Mr P Kay
    (Mayor) 


Mr
C Elsmore

Mrs E Elsmore 

Mrs J Morgan 
Mrs N Holloway 
Mr R Drury

Mr G Prosser

Mrs S Merrikin
Mr I Baird

Mr D Atherley 

Also present were County and District Cllr Paul McMahon, PCSO Jenny Mansfield, Matthew Whittington and a member of the press.
Public Forum
No attendees.  
The Public Forum closed at 7.01pm
162. Apologies were noted from Cllrs N Penny, C Morgan and S Cox.
163. Declaration of Interest

There were no declarations of interest. 

164. To allow dispensation requests 

There were no dispensation requests.
165. To approve the minutes of 28 October 14
The minutes of the meeting 28 October were agreed and it was proposed that they be approved. 

Proposed: Cllr J Morgan  

Seconded: Cllr N Holloway
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

166. To raise matters arising from the meetings of 28 October 2014
There were no matters arising.
167. To hear the report from the Police.

PCSO Jenny Mansfield attended. PC Dix is no longer Coleford Beat Officer, PC Leanne Sterry will be joining Coleford next week and will take over this role. The Police are concerned with the level of anti-social behaviour around Pyart Court and SARA plan has been put in place.  There is a mosquito alarm in the area which has not been activated by the owner. PCSO Mansfield asked if the Council could contact the owner to suggest this is turned on as requests from the police had been unsuccessful. Cllr Kay commented that the Police had not consulted the Council on the SARA plan which had previously been the case. PCSO Mansfield will speak with the new PC and this could be reintroduced. 
In the past month there have been 8 assaults (not all pub related), I burglary 3 thefts and 3 criminal damage.  Cllr Merrikin stated that there has recently been a lot of car noise in the front car park of Railway Drive between 10.30 pm to midnight the last couple of weeks. 
168. To note reports from District & County Cllrs (for information only) 
County & District County Paul McMahon said that in addition to the free parking on the afternoon 5 December there will be free parking on the 6 December for small business Saturday, the FoDDC say this will cost them £600 for that day.  With regard to the County Council, they are currently doing budgets and more information will be available shortly.

The Clerk reported that the Council had written to the District Council requesting free parking every Saturday in December, but had not received a response.  The Mayor was dismayed to see that the Monmouthshire towns have been given more free parking than the Forest towns. 
District Councillor C Elsmore reported that the Northern Quarter obtained planning last month, also the budgets are currently taking place. 
District Councillor C Elsmore attended:
3 Nov


Environment Scrutiny
6 Nov


Staff Joint Consultative Panel

11 Nov
Planning Meeting 

13 Nov
Forestry Car Park, Strategic Overview & Scrutiny

14 Nov
Planning Northern Quarter

17 Nov
Performance and Value for money

18 Nov
Site Inspection

19 Nov
Anti-Social Behaviour 
169. To agree payments (see attached)

It was proposed that the payments be made. 

Proposed: Cllr J Morgan

Seconded:
Cllr N Holloway

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
170. To agree petty cash payments (see attached)
It was proposed that the payments be agreed. 

Proposed: Cllr J Morgan

Seconded:
Cllr N Holloway
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
171. To note the cash book and reconciliation report (see attached)
The cash book and reconciliation report was noted. 
172. To note the monthly budget figures (see attached) 
The monthly budget figures were noted. 

173. To accept the Standing Orders and updated Financial Regulations for 2014 
It was proposed that the Standing Orders be accepted.
Proposed: Cllr P Kay

Seconded:
Cllr D Atherley

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
174. To agree the recommendations of Events & Marketing Committee
Cllr J Morgan said that her son knew of someone who could video the event on the 5 December

item 5





Proposed: Cllr P Kay 
Seconded: Cllr J Morgan 
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

175. To agree to the recommendations of the Amenities Committee
Cllr Holloway said that they may not have put enough money in the Budget, for the Bells Field but this can be looked at in the F& O in December.

Item 9:  Cllr Baird responded on behalf of the NDP to the G First survey.  The District had two responses, both from Coleford Town Council.

 All items were taken en mass






Proposed: Cllr J Morgan 
Seconded:
Cllr N Holloway 
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

176. To agree to the recommendations of the Burial Committee   

All the items were taken en mass





Proposed: Cllr P Kay 

Seconded:
Cllr C Elsmore  
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

177. To agree to the recommendations of the Planning Committee 

The minutes of the 28 October and 11 November were noted.  

178. To hear the report from the NDP Steering Group 
Cllr Baird reported that two bus tours had taken place.  The weather being the main issue. The last and final tour will be on 5 December and will end up in the town centre at the time of the switch on.  There has been a quite response from the public, not helped that the bus was not advertised at the stops as they had hoped.  Residents of Ruffet Close were very appreciative of the effort to get to them.   
179. To note the Clerks Report (for information only)

The clerks report was noted. Cllr C Elsmore asked when the University of Worcester will be attending a council meeting and the clerk confirmed it will be in January. 
The Clerk thanked Cllrs Kay, Penny and Holloway for the hard work they had put in recently.
180. To note reports from members

Cllr Kay made a plea for support on Saturday at the Christmas Market.   

Cllr P Kay - The Mayor attended:
31 Oct

Christmas lights.

1 Nov

Poppy appeal launch.

2 Nov
 
Cemetery Sunday.

3 Nov

Meeting with Insite and Buchan trust,

8 Nov

Poppy collection in Coleford.

8 Nov

British Legion Concert.

9 Nov

Remembrance Parade.

9 Nov 

Christmas lights.

11 Nov
Remembrance Day town centre.

13 Nov  
Cleaning and getting ready for Bells Consultation.

14 Nov 
Launch of Bells Consultation.

17 Nov 
N D P bus to deliver info. Meeting with Insite.

18 Nov 
Bells Consultation.


19 Nov
Christmas lights.

21 Nov
Bells Consultation.

22 Nov
Bells Consultation.

24 Nov
Bells consultation.

25 Nov
Bells consultation 
Cllr N Penny - The Deputy Mayor attended:
29 Oct

Coleford Music Festival Youth Committee – launch

2 Nov

Cemetery Sunday

3 Nov

Monmouth Town Council meeting re Busking

4 Nov

Christmas Lights working group

8 Nov

Royal British Legion Concert

9 Nov

Remembrance Parade

9 Nov

Testing light bulbs for Christmas Lights

11 Nov
Christmas Lights working group

15 Nov
Bells Field Consultation

17 Nov
Bells Field Consultation

19 Nov
Christmas Lights testing

19 Nov
Visit to view progress to date on the KGV Pavilion 

19 Nov
Coleford Music Festival Youth meeting.
Cllr N Holloway
31 Oct

Christmas Lights

4 Nov


Christmas Lights
9 Nov

Remembrance Parade
11 Nov
Christmas Lights 

22 Nov
Bells Consultation

25 Nov
Christmas Market Work, and Service Xmas Eve

Cllr G Prosser 
8 Nov

British Legion Concert
9 Nov

Remembrance Parade

Cllr R Drury 
has been doing the website.  TheColefordhub.info. Cllr Drury would like a Councillor each week to do a report on what it is like to be a Cllr.  

Cllr J Morgan came into the office to test the lights, and attend the Bells Association meeting. 
Cllr C Elsmore
4 Nov


Topple Testing.  Area Health

4 Nov


Area Health Partnership
5 Nov


NDP

8 Nov


Remembrance Concert

9 Nov


Remembrance Parade

10 Nov 
Bells Association Meeting

11 Nov
Remembrance Town Centre

15 Nov
Broadwell Memorial Hall AGM
20 Nov
Bells Consultation
21 Nov
Meeting with Bob Smith – Re mining Heritage
Also the NDP Bus 

Cllr C Elsmore reported that the Coleford Area Partnership AGM had the grant recipients speaking on how they had spent the money.  Broadwell Memorial Hall have had a grant from Biffa for the electrics and the heating and they have also paid for the sprung floor to be sanded and rewaxed. 
Cllr E Elsmore
4 Nov


Area Health Partnership 

9 Nov 

Remembrance Service

20 Nov
Bells Consultation
Cllr E Elsmore reported that the Area Partnership discussed a scheme to encourage people to stay in their own homes as much as possible and not to bed block. 
Cllr I Baird 

5 Nov


NDP Steering Group

14 Nov
Bells Consultation

14 Nov
NDP Bus 2nd Consultation

Cllr Baird attended the Berryhill, Lakers federation for super Saturday to look at vision as where school are going.  It highlighted there should be more communication between West Dean Parish Council and Coleford Town Council.  They want to get young people involved by forming a Forest Youth Council.  
Cllr D Atherley

8 Nov


Remembrance Service

9 Nov


Remembrance Parade

11 Nov
Remembrance Service Clock Tower
161 To note correspondence (see attached list)

The correspondence was noted
The meeting closed at 7.58
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